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Zero hours contracts

A recent case in the healthcare sector has revisited the
thorny issue of employee status for carers “employed”

on a zero hours contract.
Carers employed by Carewatch Care zero hours contracts are designed to
Services Limited were given zero avoid. Another essential prerequisite
hours contracts, which stated that is the need for personal service from
there was no obligation on the the individual, rather than someone
company to provide work to the else substituting for them.
individuals and that they were free to
work for another employer. However, the Employment Tribunal
found that the zero hours contracts
Mutuality of obligation (that is, an in this case did not reflect the true
obligation on the employer to offer
work and an obligation on the

individual to do it) is an essential

agreement. In practice, the
individuals were obliged to carry out
the work offered and had to do it
prerequisite for an employment personally, given that the care they

relationship to exist, which is what provided was to a severely disabled

individual and amounted to a critical
care package of the most challenging
kind. The Employment Tribunal also
found that it was “fanciful” to suppose
that the employer relied on an ad hoc
arrangement in the provision of such a
service to confirm a global employment
contract between the parties.

Given the prevalence of zero hours
contracts in the health and social care
sector, this is a reminder to all
employers to ensure that such working
arrangements do actually reflect the
agreements behind them. Mere words
will not always suffice.

Pulse Healthcare v Carewatch Care

Tim Ogle
01245 453840
tim.ogle@birkettlong.co.uk



Providers challenge fee payments

The middle of October 2012 saw the
conclusion of the judicial review hearing
relating to Devon Council, which was
challenged by a group of care home
providers over the way it set care home
fees for 2012-13.

The council froze its care home fees in
2010-11 and 2011-12 but provided an increase
of 6.6% for 2012-13, the provider
representative body the Devon Quality Care
Forum (DQCF) maintain fee levels are not
sufficient.

In the first judicial review brought by DQCF,
at the High Court in Birmingham in May, Mr
Justice Singh rejected providers' claims that
the council had failed to have due regard to
the cost of care in its decision to freeze fees
in 2011-12, but accepted their claim that
Devon Council had not conducted a lawful
consultation process. The Council’s failure
to invite providers to comment on whether
there should be an increase in fees for
2011-12, and the fact that it only gave notice
of the proposed fee freeze a week before it
ratified the decision, led to the ruling.
However, unlike in other cases, Mr Justice
Singh did not quash the fee freeze
instituted by Devon in 2011-12 because of
the costs and disruption that would cause.

This is one of a string of cases in the past
two years in which providers have
successfully challenged councils' fee-setting
processes for care.

® At the end of 2011 Sefton Care
Association successfully argued that
Sefton Council's refusal to increase fees
payable to care homes was a breach of
the directions and the applicable
guidance, as they made it clear that the
usual cost should reflect the actual cost
of providing care. Therefore, the
council's decision to freeze fees was
unlawful, having refused to even assess
the actual cost of providing the services

® Pembrokeshire County Council and
Leicestershire County Council, like
Sefton Council, have also lost high-profile
cases

However, in February this year Neath Port
Talbot County Borough Council was
successful in defending a claim brought
over its rates for 2011/12. The providers
claimed that Neath Port Talbot's approach
was not underpinned by an appropriate
methodology or a lawful rationale, but the
judge found that the authority had taken
account of the information it had about
providers' costs, decided the budgeted



figure for care, and recommended
increases for four years - the
providers’ challenge was therefore
quashed.

Recent calls on the Government to
ensure appropriate levels of fees are
paid for residential care, in particular
to ensure care homes remain
sustainable, can only get louder in
the wake of these cases - if for any
reason in order to divert the costs of
bringing and defending these claims
to the provision of care.

For more information contact Tracey
Dickens on 01206 217326 or email
tracey.dickens@birkettlong.co.uk




BIRKETT LONG LLP

PHOENIX HOUSE
CHRISTOPHER MARTIN ROAD
BASILDON SS14 3EX

T 01268 244144

ESSEX HOUSE, 42 CROUCH STREET
COLCHESTER CO3 3HH
T 01206 217300

NUMBER ONE, LEGG STREET
CHELMSFORD CM11JS
T 01245 453800

E HEALTHCARELAW@BIRKETTLONG.CO.UK
WWW.BIRKETTLONG.CO.UK

Birkett Long LLP is authorised and
regulated by the Solicitors Regulation
Authority (Number: 488404)

Birkett Long LLP is authorised and
regulated by the Financial Services
Authority (Number: 481245)

Whilst every care and attention has been taken
to ensure the accuracy of this publication, the
information is intended for general guidance
only. Reference should be made to the
appropriate adviser on any specific matters.

© Birkett Long LLP 2012 We hope you find this
newsletter of interest, but if you would prefer
not to receive it or wish to receive a copy via
email, please contact the Business
Development and Marketing Team on 01206
217334.

Reference: NEWS/HEALTHCARE08/2012

TIipS

and reminders

GP Partnership Agreements - is yours up to date?

When did you review your practice’s
partnership agreement last?

Things are always changing and particular
changes, like a partner leaving or joining the
practice, can be a good reason to get your
agreement reviewed and updated. Even if
there isn’t a trigger it is beneficial to keep
your agreement up to date so that it meets
the partners’ requirements when it has to be
relied upon. Some of the key updates
appropriate for GP partnership agreements
right now include:

-

Dealing with ownership of the surgery
premises if all partners no longer own a
beneficial interest;

Incorporating obligations on the partners
to comply with the revalidation
requirements

Indemnifying the partner who

undertakes the registered manager role
for CQC registration

Incorporating up to date provisions in
relation to superannuation

Provisions for 24 hour retirement.

GP revalidation - five key things to do now!

Revalidation is likely to be introduced
across the UK in December 2012, starting
with responsible officers in the first few
months, although the majority of licensed
doctors will be revalidated for the first
time by the end of March 2016.

The RCGP Guide to the Revalidation of
General Practitioners published in June 12
recommends that you should:
Ensure that you have a responsible
officer - if not, inform the GMC

Ensure that your annual appraisals are
properly conducted

Register with and use a revalidation
e-portfolio or equivalent for your
appraisals

If you haven’t done a patient or colleague
feedback survey in the past three years,
plan to do them

If you haven’t done a full cycle clinical
audit in the past three years, plan to do
one.



